
I’m afraid this month you’ll mostly be looking at pictures, as 
Chris has been tied up with the Lock Collectors – I think he 
may have his priorities wrong! 
 
I’m sorry to say that the next couple of meetings at the 
Deanwater will be our last as it’s closing down in mid 
November.  It’s a great shame as it’s been a fabulous venue 
for our meetings: great staff, good food and drink and a big 
enough car park to cope - although it’s been a bit tight to park 
Alvis cars on more than one occasion. 
 
So Chris’s search for a new venue has begun – if you know 
of any suitable spots please let him know.   
 
I hope to see as many of you as possible for our penultimate 
Deanwater – not too much notice as it’s tomorrow, of course! 
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I do hope Mike Fitkin’s new mode of transport didn’t tip the 
Deanwater owners over the edge!  Fully insured, MOT’d and all 

road legal - he must be brave!

Charles and Judith are still staking their early claim to the Bent 
Valve Trophy with this venture out to the Fat Lamb with the 

Scottish Section 

Jaguar MkIX’s roofline and frontal area dwarfs the TD21


